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Members of the Upper Lehigh Lions Club made 75 boxes 

of cookies for the clients of Lehigh County Meals on 

Wheels for Thanksgiving.  
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Attention all Lions, Lioness and Leo Clubs of District 14-K: 

 

The Charitable Enterprises Board of Directors voted to cancel the All-Star Soccer Classic after 35 years. The All-Star 

Soccer Classic was originally started as one of Charitable Enterprises fundraisers. Over the past few years, our profits 

from this game became smaller and smaller. Here are a few observations: 

 Lack of support from many of our Lion and Lioness clubs 

 Lack of support from the majority of our 14-K Lion members 

 Lack of program booklet sponsors 

 Lions not filling the stadium on the day of the game to show support of soccer players 

 

Also, this year we had to cancel the soccer games due to severe weather on June 5
th

.  In order to still honor the soccer 

players, I sent out emails to all 80 plus soccer players asking them to come to the UCC Church on Airport Road the 

following Saturday (June 12) to pick up their soccer shirts, certificates and program booklets. Only 30 players and 2 

coaches showed up. I again contacted the students and coaches who do did not stop by on June 5 via email. Only three 

parents came to pick up their shirts. PDG Fred Folland and I had to mail two of the soccer players their $250 

Scholarship Checks. 

A lot of time, effort and money goes into this fundraiser, but the rewards are small. 

 

The Board of Directors is saddened by this decision. Our goal is to find a replacement fundraiser for the All-Star Soccer 

Classic.  At this time, we ask all our Lions to please support the Charitable Enterprises ½ price ($15) Lottery Calendar 

Sales. We currently have 906 Lions.  If each Lion would buy or sale one calendar, we could make a profit of over 

$13,000. 

 

PDG Joe Chunko 
 

 


